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Permits on the Fort Worth Side 
of Lake Arlington 

 
 
Two important elevations: 
 
Elevation 550’ – all the land up to elevation 550’ is owned by the City of Arlington 

Water Department as the Lake Arlington property. 
 
Elevation 560’ – all the land up to elevation 560’, the City of Arlington has a “flowage 

easement” meaning that they have the authority to control all construction and earth 
movement on private property in that area.  Depending on the slope of the land, this 
10’ of elevation could be up to 10’, 50’, 100’ or more in horizontal dimension of a 
piece of property. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



Issue: 
 
The City of Arlington has regulatory authority over the area designated as a “flowage 
easement.”  Because it is based on 10’ of elevation, determining the location of the 
easement can only be done with a survey.  On some lots, it may be 10’ of property at the 
waters edge, or it might be 100’ if the land is flatter. 
 
Survey: 
 
Attached is a Technical Bulletin published by the City of Arlington on construction in 
and around Lake Arlington.  As noted, a survey is required using surveying standards 
NAVD 88.  Please consult your surveyor on what this standard means. 
 
Process: 
 
When applying for a permit on a property that has been identified as potentially having 
the flowage easement, meaning that it has land within the 560’ elevation area, the 
following process will occur: 
 

1. The Customer Service Clerk will provide a copy of this handout and explain that a 
survey is required.  Or, we can accept a plat if the easement and/or elevation 
contours are noted as part of the plat.   

2. The applicant will be expected to provide the required survey, or hire a surveyor 
to obtain one.   

3. On this survey, the location of the proposed construction must be identified.  
Dimensions from an identifiable point, such as the street, other existing structure, 
or some other fixed point must be provided such that a field inspector can identify 
that the structure is where the plans show it to be. 

4. After returning with a survey, the Customer Service Clerk will send the applicant 
to the walk-thru plans examiner for a cursory review.   

5. If it can be clearly identified that the proposed construction is not within or near 
the easement, permission will be granted to submit the permit and the Customer 
Service Clerk will continue processing.  If the construction is within the easement, 
or it cannot be determined, the applicant will be sent to the City of Arlington One 
Start Center at 101 W. Abram Street for review and release.  Confirmation of the 
release must be obtained from the City of Arlington. 

 
The procedures listed herein are implemented as an effort to insure that Fort Worth 
citizens are not performing construction in violation of Arlington’s flowage easement.  
While we will attempt to only send our citizens to Arlington when necessary, it is 
important that the review and release be correct.  If it is found that construction has 
occurred in the flowage easement, the City of Arlington may find it necessary to take 
action to have it removed. 
 
Al Godwin, CBO, CPM 
Building Official 



 

 



 



 
 


